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The Village of Greenville Village Board approved a
new logo at their September 12th meeting. The
new logo features a sun-backed “G” rising above
rolling hills. The rising “G” represents the continuing
growth of Greenvillle and the bright future of the
community. The rolling hills are a nod to
Greenville’'s founders who built their homes,
businesses, and farms on the gently rolling hills of
the area.

The logo design took many months of collaboration
between staff, residents, business leaders, and the
Village Board to arrive at a logo that was simple,
clean, and representative of Greenville’s past,
present, and future. Due to cost constraints, the
logo will be rolled out over time as equipment,
vehicles, and facilities are replaced.

The Village will also be upgrading its website to be
easier to use and more interactive for the public. It
will also incorporate the new logo design. So look
for it in the coming months.




Public Works
Yard Waste Site

The Village of Greenville’s Yard
Waste Site was relocated in July
2022 and is now at W8031 School
Road. The metal/oil/anti-freeze drop
off location did not move and is still
located at the site on Parkview
Drive. Residents wishing to use the
new site will need to obtain a key
card to open the gate system prior
to arriving at the site. Key cards can
be purchased at the Municipal
Service Center during regular
business hours. You will not be able
to access the site without a key card.
Access to the site requires an annual
renewal fee of $40 and the card
itself cost $5 to obtain/replace. If
you have previously purchased a
2022 Yard Waste Site sticker, you
will only be required to pay the
difference for the remainder of this
calendar year.

Please note that the extended hours
of operation will end on Wednesday,
November 30.

Yard Waste Site Hours:
Summer Hours (April - November)
Daily 7:00am to 8:00pm

Winter Hours (December - March)
Daily 7:00am to 5:00pm

Metal/Oil/Anti-Freeze Site Hours:

January-December
(excluding holidays)
Monday-Thursday
6:30am to 3:30pm

Friday 6:30am to 12:00pm

http://www.townofgreenville.com/projects

Where Do | Report a Problem?

Street light outages: Local street lights are
owned and maintained by WE Energies and
should be reported directly to them using
their Street Light Outage Map at:
https://www.we-energies.com/slo. Street
Lights that are at the intersections of two
State Highways are owned by the State of
Wisconsin DOT and should be reported to
(414) 227-2166.

Dead animals: For both county highways
and village roads, residents should call or
email Outagamie County Highway
Department. at 920-832-5673 or
highwayemail@outagamie.org.

Garbage Missed Collection/Operations:
This is contracted and concerns should be
reported directly to Harters Fox Valley
Disposal at 1-888-804-8556. New service set
up and bulk item collection should be done
through the Village's Public Works
Department.

Recycling Missed Collection/Operations:
This service is contracted and general
operation concerns should be reported
directly to LRS at 920-759-0501. New service
set up and cart replacement should be done
through the Village's Public Works
Department.

Dead Street Tree: Contact the Village of
Greenville's Forestry Department by using
the form on our website or contacting the
office at 920-757-7276.

Have another concern? You can report your
concerns to Village staff by visiting the
Public Works page of our website and
clicking the report a problem link.
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s it bad? For many different reasons, but the most important being the cost. Greater
ounts of wastewater sent to the wastewater treatment plant can result in higher rates
for all users. Clean water can also overwhelm treatment process and other bacteria that ot
break down the solids at a treatment plant and make them less effective.

Stormwater

LEAF COLLE TION

Leave Your Leaves

Properly cleaning up your yard in the
fall will help keep our local waters
Fall leaves provnde beaunful color.on | LA d h d
rees, but in local waters they contribute < ~ ! clean too! great way to do that Is to
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through the winter and also provide
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FOX-WOLf Every Choice Counts

Draining Your Pool?

Taking the time to follow the proper procedures when draining the water from your pool = N
or spa will help keep our local waters a healthy place for fish and other aquatic life to live: r}l“‘p‘ﬂ“

b 1.Dechlorinate the Water: Let the water sit for at least one week to reduce the chlorine or
bromine level.
4 2. Discharge Water to Grass or Landscaping: Discharging the water onto grass or //
"ﬁ‘: landscaping will allow the water to soak into the earth, where it will be naturally cleansed '
4 prior to entering local waterways.
‘v 3. Monitor the Discharge: Monitor water as it is discharging to ensure it does not cause
N erosion or flooding. 3

b

4. Protect Local Waterways: If a pool or spa has been acid washed, the water can't be "\{ il
_discharged off the owner’s property. Water from back flushing pool filters should only ba 5
discharged to the sanitary sewer (down a sink or toilet) or on-site septic tank system whe é !
it will be treated prior to entering local waters. Ak
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Speed Limit Reduction on School Road

The Village has received numerous complaints about increased speeds and safety issues
on School Rd. To reduce these hazards, the Village Board has approved reducing the
speed limit on School Rd. once construction is completed. The new speed limits will be 35
mph from STH 76 to Julius Dr. and 45 mph from Julius Dr. to Greendale Rd. These new
limits will be effective after the completion of the School Rd. paving project and once new
speed limit signage has been installed.

No Parking on Streets

During the months of November-March, there is no parking on
village roads between the hours of 12:00am and 6:00am. Vehicles
parked in the road during these times may be ticketed and/or
towed at the owner's expense. We ask that if a winter storm is
predicted, please do not park your vehicle on the road at any
time. This will help the Village staff to clear the roads quicker,
safer and to the best of our ability.

Coming and Going

The Village of Greenville is proud to announce the hiring of its new Chief Building
Inspector, Elisabeth Racine. Elisabeth comes to Greenville from Waupaca where she has
been the building inspector for the past 5 years. She was also a Sworn Reserve Deputy in
the Waupaca County Sheriff's Office. So if you see her out and about, please welcome her
to Greenville.

The Village would like to wish a fond farewell to Public Works Director, Brian Rickert. Brian
has been with the Village since 2018 and has done an exceptional job of leading the
Public Works Department through major construction projects and general operations.
Unfortunately for Greenville, Brian has accepted a position to be the next Public Works
Director for the Village of Ashwaubenon. If you see Brian, please congratulate him on his

new position and wish him the best of luck. T0ishi
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Greenville Fire Department andlsafe holdisy season

e Since January 1st the Greenville Fire Department responded to 150 calls for service (as
of 9/19/22). Greenville First Responders responded to 320 calls in that timeframe.
e We would like to thank everyone who came out to support the Summer Send-Off.
We greatly appreciate it.
e Also, with winter right around the corner, here are a few safety tips:
o If you burn wood, please have your chimneys inspected and cleaned.
o Keep your dryer vents cleaned of dryer lint.
ou have a fire hydrant located near your home, keep it clear of snow so if we
ave to respond to your area, we are able to see and hook up to the hydrant quick

4 H OT TO P | C Greenville Fire and EMS Open House October 15

from 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM
\ Fire apparatus, ambulance, police cars, live demos, free food, handouts & more!







Parks, Recreation and Forestry

Landscape Beautification Award

Through the Landscape Beautification
Award, our department, along with the
Urban Forestry Board, recognizes the efforts
of residents, businesses and organizations
within the Village of Greenville that beautify
the community through outstanding
landscape improvements and maintenance.

We would like to congratulate Sue Datta on
receiving the Landscape Beautification
Award! Sue was nominated by her husband,
Paul, who says “Over 30 years, Sue has
taken a farm field and turned it into a forest
wonderland. From peach, apricot and
mulberry to Ohio buckeye and Kentucky
coffee tree, she has planted hundreds of
varieties of flowers, plants, shrubs and trees.
Also including a woodland garden with
native woodland plants.”

Sue gave members from our Forestry
Department as well as the Urban Forestry
Board a tour of her property when the
award was presented. We were not only
impressed with her beautiful yard but also
her knowledge about each of the trees and
plants in her yard and the intentional way
she planted them. Sue remembers where
each of her trees are planted as well as
when she planted them. Many of her trees
were started from seeds that she collected
from other trees.

Park Restrooms Closing
All park restrooms will be closing for the
season on or near October 1. While
restrooms will close, parks will remain
open. Be sure to get out and enjoy them
through the fall and winter months as there
are many activities that can be enjoyed
during this period!
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GREENVILLE

Thank You to Our Sponsors!

We want to give a huge thank you to the
sponsors of our 2022 Community Movie
Night! With their help, we were able to raise
a record amount of money and make this
one of our biggest years yet! With their
support we were able to bring games and
prizes, interactive events, concessions, food
trucks, and much more, to our community.
We are proud to call each and every one of
them a sponsor!

All Area Plumbing Service - American Family,
Kyle Lange Agency LLC - Black-Haak Heating,
Inc. - Bulk Priced Food Shoppe - Cardinal
Realty/Cardinal Heros - Christus Lutheran
Church - Clipper Chaos - Fox Communities
Credit Union - Fox West YMCA - GFL
Environmental - Greenville Music Center -
Hortonville Public Library - Jeff's Water
Conditioning - Kwik Trip, Inc. - Learning to
Lean, LLC - Mosquito Authority - Nicolet
National Bank - Nolte’s Service & 24Hr
Towing - Play & Grow Leaning Center -
Romenesko Family Dentistry - St. Mary's of
the Immaculate Conception - The Twist -
Trusted Contracting - Vivid Orthodontics -
Westhill Dental - Wolf River Community
Bank - Wolfrath’s Nursery and Landscaping

RECREATION * FORESTRY
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Village President, Jack Anderson

Focus on Projects

Happy fall Greenville and welcome to the cool crisp air of autumn. Soon the fields will
begin to be harvested and those of us with suburban fields of grass will be thankful for the
slowing of the grass growing season. Of course, that only means we need to be warming
up our backs and preparing for snow shoveling season. Just like you, our village staff will
be doing their final maintenance on our parks for the year as well as wrapping up our
significant projects of 2022 as we discuss the list of potential projects of 2023.

The most significant project in the community is not even a village project. The STH 15
expansion project being managed by the WisDOT is making good progress forward.No
doubt it was a shame to see so many trees cut down to make room for the expanded
roadway, but we all know it is for good reason as we anticipate much safer travels
between Greenville and New London. The completion of the eastern segment and bypass
segment for the STH 15 expansion project is expected to complete by November of 2023.
The western segment, from Givens Road to STH 45, will complete one year later in
November of 2024.

Critical projects managed by the village totaling over three million dollars in funding
include roadway improvements, water main infrastructure expansions, stormwater run-off
development, and facility enhancements. Roadway changes in 2022 included significant
changes to School Road (STH 76 to Julius Dr.) and repaving of a portion of Everglade Road.
Water and sewer infrastructure has been added as part of the School Road project and
new water main was laid along Mayflower Drive adding a critical redundant loop to the
system. A large portion of Bear Creek in the Everglade watershed area had dredging
performed with another phase planned to be completed before the end of the year. This is
being done to help with significant storm water run-off concerns. Facility upgrades were
completed with a new yard waste facility with additional facility work being planned for
Village Hall. Money for the Village Hall project will come from American Rescue Plan Act
funding so no further burden will be put on Greenville taxpayers.




With all these projects and all the change happening, it could often appear Greenville is
nearly as crazy and chaotic as the rest of the world. Although it is true there is much
change occurring in our community it is important to understand these projects are
planned change we are doing very well to manage. The difficulty is dealing with unplanned
change such as staffing changes. Over the last few months we have been dealing with
being short staffed in our building inspection and public works engineering roles. This may
have caused some delays to some so | apologize if you experienced any inconvenience as
we worked to fill the roles. | ask for your patience, once again, as we replace Brian Rickert
our Public Works Director. Brian is moving to a new opportunity closer to his home. Brian
worked tirelessly to improve our staff, our standards, and our culture. It may take several
months to find an adequate replacement, so during the interim we are fulfilling the
responsibilities with current staff. | ask you be kind and understanding during the next few
months as we work to fill this leadership role within our community.

Staff is also working very hard to design a newly updated website for 2023. This is not as
easy as it sounds as we not only want to make the look and feel more resident friendly,
but we also are hoping to achieve an easy and enjoyable experience. We are working on
enhanced features like getting a permit, paying your water bill online, finding answers to
questions regarding local law and what to do and who to contact if you are experiencing
problems within the village.

This is the last newsletter of 2022, and what a year it has been! Myself and village staff
would like you and your families to have a great Thanksgiving, a wonderful Christmas and
a magical New Year.

Sincerely,

b ol
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Greenville Lions
The Greenville Lions Club had a busy summer with a very successful Catfish Racing Festival
and concert. We appreciate the support of our sponsors and community. Also in July, we
had our annual inauguration of officers and awards night. Incoming Executive board
members are: President - Bob Hilton, 1st VP - Mike Davis, 2nd VP - Joe Dawidowicz, 3rd VP
- Matt Henning, Secretary - Jerry Sabatke, Treasurer - Jeff Heegeman.

This year's Melvin Jones award (the highest that can be given to a member) goes to Jeff Ide.
Jeff is an 8 year member who has become an essential part of many club activities. He is an
air force veteran and has been married for 33 years to his wife, Cheryl.

Currently, we are selling tickets to our All Sports Raffle/Scheels Gift Cards. The drawing is
held on October 12. Please see a lion's member or go to our website for more details:

Greenvillelions.org.

We continue to provide meals at the Fox Valley Warming Shelter on a monthly basis.

In park news - the pickle ball court windscreens are up! More planning is in progress for
additional facilities down in that area as well.

Sustain Greenville
Sustain Greenville is a volunteer organization with the focus on educating residents about
reducing individual impact to the environment and environmentally friendly alternatives,
supporting and communicating recycling events and activities, and encouraging healthy
lifestyles through activities like the Farm Market. If you would like to be a part of this effort,
come attend one of our meetings held the second Thursday of the month at the Village
Hall.

Our electronic recycling event on Au
of 10,5571bs of electronics and sma

ccessful. You helped keep a total
e landfill. This was over 2,000lbs

continued on page 12




Sustain Greenville continued

Sustain Greenville is planning to hold a book study to learn more about improving our
environment as individuals and as a community. We are looking for a book that will
provide concepts for sustainable living on a grass-roots level, conveys a positive message,
and is written in an easy to understand format. We are currently reviewing options and will
post the selection to our website. We hope many folks can join us in the reading and
discuision. The approach would be similar to a book club—read a section of the book and
then gather to discuss. We are tentatively planning to begin this activity in January, but
wat[l\lr website for more information. "Green It Like You Mean It!"

ture can v
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How can we live up to our Village name and make our community different from others? It
begins with preserving remaining farmland in our community for our benefit and that of
all future generations. The Land Stewardship Committee with the aid of consultants from
the Univ. of Wisconsin Extension and American Farmland Trust have developed a colorful
brochure that outlines how all of us, by working together, can make our community
different by permanently saving remaining farmland from being developed through a
Purchase of Development Rights (PDR) program. Please check out the brochure at:
https://cms3.revize.com/revize/greenvillewi/Greenville%20PDR%20Brochure%20Web.pdf.

Civic Club

- Land Stewardship's Corner
Keeping Greenville Green

What a grand summer! The Civic Club was
out there supporting our community once
again. | want to start off with a HUGE
shout-out to everyone who made our
2022 Summer Send-off a success! We
thought the amount of people that turned
out to support the parade and those of
you who participated in the Bike Giveaway
and attended the concerts was
outstanding despite the rain “Mother
Nature” tried to throw at us. Here are a
few highlights with the Bike Giveaway,
Green Bay Packer Raffle, and upcoming
events:

Packer Raffle Winners - Alain Houle, Peter
Marana, Pam Berth, Jean Lemke, Nicole
Lemke and Tyler Huss

Bike Giveaway - 197 kids won either a new
bike, scooter or "Play it Again" gift cards.
THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!

If you are interested in sponsoring a bike or
two for next year in advance, please send a
check to: Greenville Civic Club
e

PO Box 26 =

Greenville, Wi 54942 %
Fall Fair - Sunday, October 2. Assist the
Lioness with traffic duties at Lion's Park

continued on page 14
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Civic Club Continued...

Fright Night At.the Park is on again this _year! The spookt
haunted house, concessions, live r?iﬁ atu ), fa
and pumpkin decorating will be available as all proceeds beﬁ
organizationsaThank you for supporting the commumty as y6u -
fun filled, family event. , #

© This event is organized by the Greenwlle l;lwc ,&q

and organlzatlons host their own rooms andssharei the proceed *
COST: Ages 0-4 - FREE. Students (Age 5-18)- $10 ' (19-above) $15.
DATES: October 21, 22, 27-29

TIMES: Hours of operationWill be 8pm-clo e.

PLACE Greenville Community Park, Hwy 15 R2

A

Greenville Lioness Lions

It was another busy summer for the Greenville Lioness Lions. We had a great time frying
catfish and working the barn kitchen for the Lions Catfish Races and Concert in July, and
working together with the Greenville Parks, Recreation and Forestry Department to host
the Summer Community Movie Night. We hope you all enjoyed these fun events!

As we move into fall, the Lioness Lions are excited to host our annual Greenville Fall Craft
Fair, scheduled for Sunday, October 2 at Lions Park.

For information on becoming a Greenville Lioness Lion, or volunteer opportunities, please
reach out to any of our local Lioness Lions or reach out to us on our Facebook page
Greenville Lioness Lions or via email at lionessgreenville@yahoo.com.

Go green with online payments & billing!

Pay online What can you do online:
Goto wwwiownofgreenville.com and cick on the bill payment link. You'l - Payimmediately, schedule a payment, or set up Auto-Pay
be directed to our payment processor’s website where you can register and « View your bill online (even if you don't pay online)
make your payment. Future payments are just three easy steps! . Store payment methods

Pay by mobile app « Print receipts, bills, and view payment history
Download the PSN Payments app from the Apple AppStore® or Google Play™ - Save resources and sign up for paperless billing
If you registered online first, use those credentials to log in to the app. You
can view your bill on the ap, too! If just 20% of US households

Pay by phone switched to pa!)erless billing and
Callolbfree o 1-77:885-7968 1o make a payment by phone. Have your bil payments, we'd save 1.8 million
handy to provide your account number and register. Future payments are just trees per year'-
a few quick steps!

Paymert comrsencs toes Dty $100 for chck and savngs payments. ““m@- VISA Psu 14

2.75% (+50.50 for payments under $100.00) tr csedit and debit cand payments
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Election Information

General Election

November 8, 2022

Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran Church
N1615 Meadowview Drive

Polling Hours 7:00 AM - 8:00 PM

Municipal Races - Spring 2023

Village President
Village Trustee (2 seats)

There will be a Primary if there are more
than:
¢ Three candidates for Village President
¢ Four candidates for Village Trustee

The terms for Village President and Village
Trustees are two years beginning April
2023.

You may begin circulating nomination

My Vote Wisconsin Website

Voters are encouraged to visit the
My Vote WI Website. This site

provides electors the opportunity to:

* Register to vote

+ Check registration status
(active/inactive)

* View voting history

* Request an absentee ballot

* Provide a sample ballot for the

upcoming election

WISCONSIN

Dog Licenses Expire December 31

papers beginning December 1st. Please
contact the Clerk's Office for nomination
paperwork or questions at: 920-757-5151.

Changes to Absentee Voting

There have been two major changes to the absentee ballot
laws passed recently. The first is a Temporary Injunction of
September 7, and additional hearing on September 13, 2022,
simply stating that the Wisconsin Election Commission may
NOT direct clerks to themselves add address information to
witness certifications. Previously, clerks had been given
guidance that should they receive an absentee ballot with an
improperly completed certificate or with no certificate, the
clerk may return the ballot to the elector, inside the sealed
envelope when an envelope is received, together with a new
envelope, and if time would permit the elector to correct the
defect and return the ballot by the deadline. This Injunction
couples with a Permanent Injunction effective August 30,
2022. Pursuant to the Voting Rights Act, any WI voter who
requires assistance with mailing or delivering their absentee
ballot to the municipal clerk because of a disability, must be
permitted to receive such assistance by a person of the
voter's choice with a few exceptions.

2
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Cut me out and send me in!

Form

icensing

Dog L

Owners Name

Address
Phone Number
YES $8.00 NO $15.00
Dogs Name Spay/Neutered u
Breed Color
RABIES INFO: PLEASE INCLUDE A COPY OF THE RABIES CERTIFICATE
Rabies Expiration Date Rabies Tag Number

State statues and local Ordinance require dogs 5 months old to be vaccinated for rabies
and licensed. After March 31 a late payment fee of $25.00 is applicable. Puppies too young
to be vaccinated are exempt from the fee.

Please send this form to: Attn: Julie, Greenville Village Hall, PO Box 139, Greenville, Wl 54942

Summer Send-Off S

The Greenville Civic Club, Greenville Fire Department and E.M.S, and Boogie and the Yo-

Yo'z, we would like to thank you for your continued support of this event. Thank you!!!
STAGE SPONSORS

Community First Credit Union, Century 21 Ace Realty, Fabel Repair and Collision Center,

Silly Toast Designs, IVI Metal Fabrication/ Industrial Ventilation

PLATNIUM SPONSORS
Schroeder Carpentry, Wolf River Community Bank, Scheels, City Disposal, Graphic
Composition, Fox Cities Embroidery, Service Motor Company, The Stoneyard, Miron
Construction, Northstar Dental Group, Kountry Bar, JG Home Improvements, Play it
Again Sports, Mosquito Squad

GOLD SPONSORS

Fox Valley Storage, Baumgart Landscaping, 1 Source Restoration, Appleton Harley
Davidson, Security Fence, Karate America, Aramark, Warning Lites, Valley Sealcoat, TLC
Sign, Wolf River Machine, Baumgart Tire and Wheel, Hexco Motorsports, Lappen Security




CEDD

Fox Cities Chamber Offers Free Membership and Partnership With Google

In an unprecedented move, the Fox Cities
Chamber became the first Chamber in
Wisconsin to roll out a free membership
level for small businesses called Connect
Free. The announcement was made at a
launch event held Monday, August 29, at
the Chamber offices in downtown
Appleton.

Small businesses who qualify for Connect
Free are those with five or fewer full-time
employees (or equivalent), nonprofits with
10 or fewer employees, and freestanding
restaurants in the Fox Cities. Other
membership levels are available starting at
$400. Connect Free membership offers
small business owners several benefits,

The Fox Cities Chamber has also partnered
with “Grow with Google” a national
initiative  that  offers  digital tools,
resources, and training to help local small
businesses adapt, grow, and better serve
the community - many at no cost. The
Chamber is kicking off its Google learnings
series on Tuesday, October 4 with two live
small business workshops: “Reach your
Customers Online with Google” and
“Launch your Business with Customer
Focused Marketing.”

including opportunities to connect with
other businesses in the Fox Cities,
educational programs specifically targeted
to small business, marketing opportunities
through Grow with Google, a listing in the
Chamber's online directory, discounted
business services from the US Chamber, a
complimentary  subscription to The
Business News, and more.

The application can be done online
through the Chamber's web site:
www.FoxCitiesChamber.com.  Questions

on Connect Free can be sent to Jim
Wickersham, Senior Director of Investor
Relations,
jwickersham@foxcitieschamber.com.

The sessions will be conducted by Dave
Meyer, a certified Grow with Google
trainer, from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m,
location to be determined. After that a
series of bi-weekly webinars will be
launched on a variety of topics.

Visit the Chamber’s online Events page for
registration: www.FoxCitiesChamber.com.

More information can be found at:
https://foxcitieschamber.com/blog/fox-
cities-chamber-announces-new-free-
membership-level-for-small-businesses/.
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Village of Greenville
W6860 Parkview Drive
P.0. Box 60
Greenville, W1 54942
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Were you scared you
would miss

TRICK OR
TREAT?

Monday, October 31
4 PM -7 PM

-
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10 Years of Service
Tom Kempen - Firefighter

5 Years of Service
Brett Brown -
Equipment Operator
Jamie Campbell -
First Responder
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